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From: Michael Komoroske
To: Fleming, David;  Secor, Beth
CC: Callaghan, Bridget K.;  Kane, Michael;  Pratt, Gerald;  Trad, Jeffrey
Date: 4/13/2009 4:32 PM
Subject: Dewey Loeffel Landfill site update report
Attachments: April 2009 Update.pdf

Dave/Beth - attached is an update report for the all elements of the Loeffel remedial 
project.  Dave requested this for Nassau's board meeting and I thought I would provide 
it to Schodack as well.  We should start thinking about another coalition meeting some 
time in May if you are interested.  

Mike Komoroske, P.E.
Environmental Engineer 3
NYSDEC 
Remedial Bureau B
Division of Environmental Remediation
625 Broadway, 12th Floor
Albany, NY, 12233-7016

My phone number is: (518) 402-9767
Fax is: (518) 402-9819

>>> "David Fleming" <dff@fwc-law.com> 4/9/2009 2:34 PM >>>
Many thanks.

-David Fleming

-----Original Message-----
From: Michael Komoroske [mailto:mjkomoro@gw.dec.state.ny.us] 
Sent: Thursday, April 09, 2009 2:32 PM
To: David Fleming
Subject: Re: Town of Nassau - Dewey Loeffel

Hi David,

There should be no problem getting a status report together prior to
your Tuesday, 4/14 board meeting.  I've asked the in-house staff here
for input and should have something for you by Monday.  I hope you're
enjoying the early spring weather.  

Mike Komoroske, P.E.
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Environmental Engineer 3
NYSDEC 
Remedial Bureau B
Division of Environmental Remediation
625 Broadway, 12th Floor
Albany, NY, 12233-7016

My phone number is: (518) 402-9767
Fax is: (518) 402-9819

>>> "David Fleming" <dff@fwc-law.com> 4/9/2009 1:32 PM >>>
Michael,

 

Good afternoon.  I hope all is well with you.

 

I would appreciate an update as to the status of pumping at the Loeffel
site.  I would also like to know the number of trucks being hauled out
per month at this time.

 

Additionally, I would like to be updated as to the status of the water
filtration plant that is supposed to be put out to bid.

 

The Town will hold a Board Meeting on Tuesday, April 14, 2009.  I would
like to update our citizens at that time as to the status of remediation
and any important work that has been or will be accomplished by DEC.

 

Thank you in advance.

 

Sincerely,
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David Fleming, Supervisor 

Town of Nassau
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Alexander B. Grannis
Commissioner

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Environmental Remediation
Remedial Bureau B
625 Broadway, Albany, New York  12233-7016
Phone: (518) 402-9768  •  FAX: (518) 402-9020
Website: www.dec.ny.gov

Dewey Loeffel Landfill (# 4-42-006)
Project Update - April 2009

Operable Unit 1 (landfill)

‘ Status of the maintenance of the landfill - Currently there are 8 tanker
trucks per month leaving the site for the off-site treatment and disposal of
leachate.  This number will increase next month (May 2009) to 12-16 per
month when the off-site groundwater extraction wells are brought on-line.
The existing leachate collection pump and shed were replaced.  Routine site
maintenance continues.

Operable Unit 2 (landfill leachate and groundwater)

‘ Status of the operating off-site groundwater extraction system - The three
off-site groundwater plume extraction wells are being prepped and will began
operations in late April for the 2009 season.

‘ Off-site  groundwater monitoring program status - The October 2008
Groundwater Sampling Event Monitoring Report was received on February
26, 2009 and will be placed in the document repository for review by the
public.  

‘ Residential potable well treatment and sampling program status -
Quarterly residential well sampling continues.  The analytical results for the
quarterly residential well treatment system sampling performed on February
13, 2009 were provided to NYSDEC and the New York State Department of
Health (NYSDOH) on March 5, 2009. The maintenance of the 4 residential
treatment system continues and bottles water continues to be provided.
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‘ Status of the upgraded on-site leachate collection system and treatment
plant design - As discussed,  plans are underway to install on-site extraction
wells this year and begin the enhanced leachate recovery effort.  Leachate
will continue to be trucked off-site to a disposal facility. As previously
explained in the November, 2008 coalition meeting, the design of the on-site
treatment plant is on hold  pending the effectiveness of the enhanced on-site
extraction and off-site disposal system.

Operable Unit 3 (drainageways and Nassau Lake)

‘ Valatie Kill & Nassau Lake fish collection and sampling - The 2008 fish
sampling results were presented at the February 2009 Nassau and Schodack
town board meetings.  A revised fish sampling plan with GE as the lead is
being finalized.  The 2009 fish collection event is planned for June.

‘ Fish advisories for the Valatie Kill & Nassau Lake - No changes to the
fish advisories are planned for 2009. 

‘ Status of the Nassau Lake replacement dam construction - The
replacement dam is completed and a substantial completion certification was
issued by the design engineer on March 18, 2009.  Signage is being installed
and site demobilization is underway.
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For further information on the Loeffel Landfill Site, contact:

for questions on the overall project status:

Michael Komoroske, P.E.
Division of Environmental Remediation
NYSDEC
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12233-7016
(518) 402-9767 or via e-mail at mjkomoro@gw.dec.state.ny.us

for questions related to the enhanced on-site leachate collection system design
and the Nassau Lake dam replacement project:

Jeff Trad, P.E.
Division of Environmental Remediation
NYSDEC
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12233-7010
(518) 402-9814 or via e-mail at jetrad@gw.dec.state.ny.us  

for questions on the fish collection and analysis program:

Michael Kane
Division of Fish, Wildlife & Marine Resources
NYSDEC
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12233
(518) 402-8973 or via e-mail at  mwkane@gw.dec.state.ny.us 

for health related issues:

Bridget Callaghan
Bureau of Environmental Exposure Investigation
NYSDOH
Flanigan Square 
547 River Street
Troy, NY 12180-2216
(518) 402-7860 or via e-mail at bkc01@health.state.ny.us 


